
116 THE WILSON BULLETIN-June, 1923 

BALD EAGLE IN FRANKLIN COUNTY, KENTUCKY 

About May 1, 1923, I was in the office of the Kentucky Fish and Game 
Commissioner at Frankfort. While there I saw a mounted specimen of 

a young Bald Eagle in the dark plumage (the “Black Eagle”), killed last 
fall in Franklin County. When I lived in that county there was a tra- 
dition that a pair of Bald Eagles had lived and nested for years in a cer- 
tain tract of woods near Woodlake, about seven miles from Frankfort. I 
looked and hunted for them faithfully during my residence there (from 
March 1, 1897, to November 3, 1904), but never saw one, and did not in- 
clude the Bald Eagle in my list of birds of Franklin County, though I 
did note this legend as indicating that formerly these birds had prob- 
ably nested there. According to the information received from Mr. Mere- 
dith, the Superintendent of Game Wardens of Kentucky, this eagle was 
killed in or near the exact locality indicated by the tradition referred to 
above and seems to confirm the tradition. 

DR. h. 0. PINDAR, 
President of the Kentucky Ornithological Society, Versailles, Ky. 

RANDOM NOTES FROM COLUMBUS, OHIO 

The European Starling appears to have established itself perma 
nently in this vicinity. I first observed it on November 20, 1921. In 
the fall of 1922 several individuals were seen in widely separated lo- 
calities. This winter, a flock of over 30 has been seen continuously 

near Greenlawn Cemetery. 

At least two Myrtle Warblers spent the winter in Greenlawn 
Cemetery this year. Although they appear to winter not uncommonly in 
the East, this is the first winter record for Ohio which has been called 
to my attention. 

On March 18 at Buckeye Lake, a party of which I was a member 
observed what certainly must have been a male of the Barrow’s Golden- 
eye. The specimen was quite tame and was well observed in a good 
light. All of the five members of the party were equipped with 8x prism 
binoculars and in addition I viewed the bird through a 30x telescope. 
The distinguishing characteristics were carefully noted : purplish gloss 
to head: long narrow white spot at base of bill, fully one inch in length, 
and the comparative lack of white on the shoulders and scapulars as 
contrasted with the other species. I am satisfied that I saw two males 
of the same species in early March of last year, also, but was unable to 
verify the identification. 

Due, no doubt, to the open winter and the abundance of beech nuts 
and wild fruits of all sorts, many more birds wintered in this vicinity 
than usual. Red-headed Woodpeckers were to be found in every beech 
woods. Robins and Bluebirds were not uncommon. In common with 
other localities throughout the United States Pine Siskins were seen 
frequently all winter, as were a few Redpolls. Other rather unusual 
winter species were : Red-breasted Nuthatch, Rough-legged Hawk, 
Towhee, Wilson’s Snipe, many flocks of Cedar Waxwings, and numbers 
of Meadowlarks. 


